EASTON GREY PARISH MEETING
MINUTES OF MEETING 4th January 2024
Meeting AT 18.00hrs Easton Grey Church
	Attendees:							
	Apologies:

	Henry Jodrell (HJ) – Chair
	Sheila Chapman

	Tina Jodrell 
	Keith Waterhouse

	Helen McLeish
	Martin Smith - Wiltshire Councillor

	Doug McLeish
	

	Martyn Leyfield
	

	George Clark
	

	Jane Clark
	

	Bex Vale
	

	Nick Vale
	

	Poppy Shadbolt
	



	Minute
	Action

	Previous minutes
Review and Sign off of 2022 Minutes.
Proposed by Helen McLeish
Seconded by Tina Jodrell
Minutes signed and dated by Henry Jodrell

	Actions and Outstanding Items:
· Bridge CCTV camera to be progressed subject to available finance – Chair to get updated quote and liaise with John Tremayne for electricity supply/wifi access.
· Footpath from village to bus stop and church to be resurfaced in 2024. It has been measured and the proposal is to keep current damaged curb stones (Cotswold stone) and fill in gaps with tarmac.  To replace curb would mean the project could not go ahead.  It was agreed by the meeting this was a pragmatic approach as it needed doing urgently.  
· It was agreed the WattsApp group was very helpful and should be kept.
· Parish Steward responsibilities to be circulated (attached to this minute). We need a record of all drains that are currently blocked so we can ensure that he digs them out regularly.  All present to send photos and locations to hjodrell@btintnernet.com.  He also clears the vegetation from the bridge south side and cuts back around the road signs.  He weed kills the path in the summer.  If any other jobs are required please send an email to Henry Jodrell and he will task the Parish  Steward accordingly.
· Website is available to advertise events if people would like to – please send request to Henry Jodrell and he will add to the website.
· The Easton Grey plain crossroads is still a concern and Henry Jodrell to discuss with Foxley PCC to consider making it a STOP and look at tasking the council to repaint the road markings.  Bex Vale reported it has been better since we moved the road signs last year.


	Accounts
Balance at 30 Mar 2023 = £952
No interest is payable on the charity account held at Lloyds Bank.
Expenditure for 2022 = £312 
A £750 precept was paid into the account in the year 0n 5th May 2023
Current Balance = £1,617.03 on 4th Jan 2024

Accounts should be accepted: 
Proposed: Doug McLeish
Seconded: George Clark
	Potential expenditure identified for 2024:
· Defibrillator
· Adjustments to signage around bridge
· CCTV for bridge
· Additional works at Easton Grey crossroads

1. Defibrillator
It was agreed that we should progress the purchase of a village defibrillator and its ongoing support.  The first proposal is to ask the village to contribute to the cost.  Although we have an offer for a discounted unit from the national scheme £750 + Installation apparently there is also a Malmesbury scheme which may provide a better deal.  (Bex Vale to send details to the Chair).
Locations are either next to the BT telephone box or by the sewage pumping unit.  Chair to work out costs and feasibility as power is required for the unit. The BT option may require us to buy the BT box from the national scheme which costs £1 and you get free power for 7 years.  Need to confirm this will work for a defibrillator.  As there is light and a phone and mobile reception is poor this seems to be the best location for the defibrillator.
2. With regards to signage around the bridge we are hoping to get LHFIG funding for this work.  The road work is being sponsored by Wiltshire Council.
3. CCTV it was agreed that this is important and Chair to follow up with John Tremayne and the tenant in the cottage opposite the bridge.  We will also require signs to be added to the bridge to let drivers know that they are being recorded.
4. Budget maybe required to reassess the Easton Grey plain crossroads signage and a golden river to calculate the traffic density and speed following expansion of Westonbirt School and Dyson at Hullavington site.


	Precept
It was proposed by George Clark that we should raise the precept to keep ahead of inflation and the Treasurer to apply for a precept of £825.00 for FY 2023-2024.  

Proposed by: George Clark
Seconded by: Nick Vale

	
The Treasurer to apply for 2023-2024 Precept of £825.  This is to be submitted by 18th January 2024.






	Planning
It was noted there had been the following planning applications in the year:
· Ruckley House – fell dead trees
· Unit 4 Whitewalls  – change of use

Also to note 2 planning applications New Barn Farm which is under the Sherston PCC

	
No objections have been received.



	Wiltshire Council matters
BRIDGE
The bridge has been repaired and Wiltshire Council have been out to look at a solution to try and help prevent future damage.  The current proposal is to widen the road on the left-hand side as you approach the main village from Norton so that long vehicles can align themselves better before crossing.  We are also look at putting a post and reflective markings on the right-hand side.  In addition, re-siting the narrow bridge road sign which is currently too close to the bridge to the location with the sign showing a person walking with children / bicycling.  We will continue to try to get it designated as not suitable for HGV owing to the width of the road across the bridge.  George Clark mentioned the importance of not raising the road level south side of the bridge during the works as this provides essential flood relief when we have high water.  In time we should look if it is feasible to put low wash similar to that at Norton before the bridge on the south side.

ROAD SURFACE
The road going south away towards Norton has fallen into terrible repair. In addition, the verges have been severely damaged, and we need to investigate protecting them particularly along the river to avoid another need for expensive gabion reinforcement.  George Clark has proposed a scheme to nominate protective status and has offered to investigate this.  The road is a single-track road with passing places which needs better signing to this effect and the passing places need to be properly maintained. Many of the marker posts have lost their reflective bars and these should be repaired.  We could potentially add village gates and identify the narrow bridge and road not suitable for HGV and long vehicles on the village gate.

FLOOD MANAGEMENT
The recent heavy rain has caused ongoing concern for the houses in the bottom of the village near the bridge.  Doug McLeish offered to link into Flood Warden programme.  Also see note about the bridge and road surface height.

It is also reported that a large tree has been undercut and fallen into the river at the Old Mill and will need to be removed as it could cause damage to the footbridge.

In addition, the footbridge has been damaged and needs some urgent repairs.

TRAFFIC VOLUME
There has been a significant increase in the volume and speed of traffic through the village.  Martyn Leyfield proposed requesting to gain some up-to-date data using a golden river to reanalyse the traffic using the village.  It is thought to be caused because of people using the route as a cut through following the expansion of Westonbirt School and the move of Dyson to the Hallavington site from Malmesbury.  The question was raised why we need a step down to 40 from the B4040 and can this just go to a 30mph limit.  



VILLAGE GREEN BY RIVER
The verge is being damaged and perhaps putting some wooden posts similar to those along the Clark’s property may help to protect it.  The green belongs to the Greens and Chair to discuss this with Tessa. 


	

Chair to follow up with LHFIG and to keep the village up to date on progress.




















The Chair to meet with the local Councillor and write a letter to Wiltshire Council to identify an appropriate solution.
















Chair to forward details to Doug to be able to liaise with the Wiltshire Council team.  




Chair has reported this to the landowners and on the Wilshire Report it App



Chair to raise with the Wiltshire Council byways and footpaths team.


Chair to raise at LHFIG and to understand costs that would be incurred.














Chair to discuss options with the Green’s

	Election of Officers
Henry Jodrell was proposed as Chairman and Treasurer for 2024
Proposed: Doug McLeish
Seconded: Bex Vale

	Thanks were provide to the Chair for the time he gives to carry out the role.

	AOB

1. Change to a summer meeting rather than mid-winter.
	

The chair will organise a summer AGM and this will be scheduled end of June/ early July. Chair to send out agenda and invitation in due course.


	Meeting ended at 1915 hrs
	



Signed										Date



Henry Jodrell
Chair of Easton Grey Parish Meeting


Parish Steward Scheme Tasks – 2024
· hand clearing and cutting of growth from drainage grips and drain gully covers.
· hand clearing of blocked gullies.
· rodding of drainage systems
· clearing of small culverts, pipes, and pits 
· clearing storm debris 
· trimming encroaching hedges and vegetation from around road signs and railings 
· cleaning and straightening small road signs.  
· hand cutting small visibility areas. 
· reactive emergency repairs including pothole repairs (In accordance with Wiltshire Councils Highways Inspection Manual 2018)
· find, fix & record potholes (cold repairs only) 
· responding to road closure requests from the emergency services 
· removal of ragwort (hand pulling or strimming of defined areas)
· treatment/removal of weeds 
· graffiti and fly posting removal. 
· clearance of debris and materials from scenes of road traffic collisions including clinical waste.
· siding out of footways and carriageways
· clearance of storm damaged trees from the Highway including the use of a chainsaw
The following works cannot be undertaken by the Parish Steward without support as they require a two-person operation. These works can be undertaken on an ADHOC day, which is typically a Friday, but this is flexible.
· Minor Carriageway repairs including vehicle overruns.
· Works requiring traffic management (including Stop and Go or manual controlling of temporary traffic signals in accordance with Chapter 8) 
Examples of types of emergency reactive local highway work which is to be undertaken by the Highway Stewards includes (but is not exclusive to). These issues can take the steward from their programme:
· resolving flooding issues – clearing drainage grips and drain gully covers, clearing of small culverts, pipes, and pits etc.
· placing emergency signage and traffic management 
· fence and pedestrian barrier safe 
· clearing structures and fixings and make safe.  
· hand cutting vegetation in visibility areas.  
· reactive pothole repair 
· responding to road closure requests from the emergency services 
· small masonry type works such as repairs to slabs and damaged kerbs.
· clearance of debris and materials from scenes of road traffic collisions including clinical waste
· clearance of storm damaged trees from the Highway including the use of a chainsaw – requires additional operative.  
